
APATHY MARS AMS GENERAL MEETING 
3 0 0 Students H e a r UBC Legion 

Advocates 
Cost Bonus 

Advocating a cost of living bonus 
to be added to university and voca­
tional grants, and the alleviation of 
the Vancouver housing debacle, the 
Canadian Legion swung into action 
at the annual general meeting in the 
University auditorium last night. 

Liberalization of the Lord's Day 
Act, and a plan favoring Dominion 
and Provincial government repre­
sentation for Indians feature^ the 
resolutions passed by the meeting. 
Another resolution asked Provincial 
Legion support of the War Memorial 
Gym Drive. 

MEDICAL SCHOOL 

Grant Livingstone, retiring presi­
dent of University Branch 72, spoke 
in favor of the establishment of a 
medical school on the UBC campus, 
and asked all Legion members to 
support the campaign. He stressed 
also the fact that the Legion must 
remain a non-partisan, non-political 
organization in order to be effective. 

Five branch officers and fourteen 
delegates to the provincial conven­
tion in May at Vernon, B.C. were 
chosen. Don Lanskail was elected 
first vice-president and Helen Noel 
second vice-president of the branch. 

Executive positions fell to Stewart 
Chambers, Jack Hunter and John 
West. 

DELEGATES 

Convention delegates from Van­
couver and vicinity are: S. Chambers, 
R. Dewar, G. Livingstone, J. Mac­
Kenzie, P. Millar, R. Elliot, R. Huene. 
Miss M. Smith and Mrs. H. Noel. 
Delegates from Vernon district are 
M. Ayers, R. Coatsworth, H. Shugg, 
J. West and F. Toporchak, 

COTC Officers 

Status Changed 
University undergraduates accepted 

in the Canadian Officers Training 

lieutenants but will not be com­
mission upon acceptance into the 
Corps. 

This ruling, which has just been an­
nounced by Army Headquarters in 
Ottawa, replaces a previously an­
nounced regulation which provided 
that those accepted would be immed­
iately appointed temporary second 
lieutenants, 

From now on members of the COTC 
will be known as officer cadets and 
not as commissioned officers. They 
will, however, receive second lieuten­
ant's pay, will be subject to military 
law as officers, and will be liable to 
undergo annual military training. 

The announcement from Ottawa 
says .that orders already published 
showing students appointed to com­
missions in the COTC will be can­
celled. 
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Wagers Talks 
On Peace Key 

A confused and unstable post-war 
needs to review the great moments of 
its own history to find that the key to 
permanent peace lies within the spiri­
tually inspired words of the Bible, 
Ralph E, Wagers, a member of the 
Christian Science Board of Lecture­
ship, told a student audience Wednes­
day at 12:30 p.m in Applied Science 
100. 

During a 40-minute discourse upon 
the latent power within the Scriptures 
for "the healing of the nations," the 
speaker attempted to convey to his 
student audience tbe fact that the con­
fusion in the world today indi­
cates "no inadequancy of divine gov­
ernment" but rather the inadequacy 
of mankind to fully "honor the pre­
sence and power of God." 

The lecturer's explanation of the 
spiritual import of Jesus' healings, 
along with the momentous redis­
covery of the application of spiritual 
power dn this age by Mary Baker 
Eddy, Founder of Chrictian Science, 
highlighted the talk. 

C O N T R A S T 

c il p I 

"ff„ 

ouncii rroposais 
Policy and plans for past and forthcoming years were 

discussed at the spring Alma Matef Society general meeting in 
the Stadium, Thursday noon before an attendance of less than 
500 students. A campus survey revealed that disinterest was 
general (see photos). 

The shivering students, filling bare- flCTZIZirZ . . , „—-; 
_L . xt. «x ,. ,..* the motion was earned, following an ly one-quarter of the Stadium, listen 

—Ubyssey Photo by Mickey Jones 

TWELVE NOON March 20, 1947, finds a handful of students in the Stadium to attend the 
general meeting of their Alma Mater Society to which they pay annual fees of fifteen dollars. 

>, 

Arts Requirement 
Upheld By Senate 

The University of British Columbia 
Senate has decided against the dis­
continuation of the second year 
language requirement for the Faculty 
of Arts and Science as recommended 
in a brief submitted toy the Summer 
Session Students' Association. 

The decision, made on the recom­
mendation of the Faculty, was advo­
cated by The Ubyssey some months 
ago. 

A petition favoring discontinuation 
of the second year language requir-
ment was sent to the Senate by the 
Summer Session Students' Associa­
tion last fall. The petition was re­
ferred to the faculty who recom­
mended that no change be made. 

—Ubyssey Photo By Tommy Hatcher 

TWELVE NOON, March 20, 1947, finds students lounging on the Library lawn—"too busy" 
to attend the AMS meeting in the Stadium. 

Final Forum Meet 

Elects Officers 
Final regular meeting of the Par­

liamentary Forum and the election 
of officers for next year's executive 
is scheduled for Thursday, March 
27. at 12:30 p.m. in Axis 100. 

tentative slate of nominees has 
drawn up by Forum officials 
lather nominations will be ac-
from the floor. 
!>ate between Tony Scott and 
Hlliams with the subject 

that this house go on 
deploring the present 

lengthen women's skirts" 
L „»^ow the elections, [iger 

Medical, Dental 

Exams Announced 
Pre-dental and Pre-medical exams 

will be held in the Employment 
Bureau hut on Saturday and Sunday, 
March 29 and 30 for students wishing 
to enter medical or dental schools in 
the United States, according to an 
announcement by Dr. W. G. Black, 
counsellor for ex-service personnel. 

The eight-hour Pre-dental exam 
for admission to the University of 
Washington Dental School will be 
held from 1:45 to 5:00 p.m. Saturday 
and from 9:45 to 12:00 a.m. Sunday 
for students who have applied or who 
intend to apply. 

Applications, accompanied by the 
five dollar fee must be handed 
in at the Employment office before 
noon Saturday March 29, said Dr. 
Black. 

The eight-hour American Medical 
Association test for pre-med students 
desiring to enter any American medi­
cal school will be held at the same 
time as the dental exams. Only stu­
dents who have already submitted 
their names may write the medical 
exam. 

Odium Addresses 

Institute Today 
General Victor Odium, Canada's 

first ambassador to China, will speak 
on "Current Affairs in China" at the 
final spring meeting of the Van­
couver Institute dn Arts 100 at 8:15 
p.m. tomorrow. 

General Odium served in the South 
African and World Wars and has 
been a newspaper man and a diplo­
mat. He was elected to the B.C. Legis­
lature for Vancouver for four years. 

Faculty Committee Formed 

To Report On Med School 
A three-man faculty committee, consisting of Dr. C. E. 

Dolman, Dr. G. G. Sedgewick and Dean G. F. Curtis, has been 
formed to look into the medical school situation, according to 
information received from the President's office Thursday. 

They are expected to make a re-f ^ r e s o l u t i o n s t a t e d ftat 

port "very soon," requeuing that the 

Provincial government state the na­

ture of future allocations to a medical 

school. The rejwrt will be made to 

the University Senate which in 

turn is slated to make a recommen­

dation to the Board of Governors. 

REPORT TO SENATE 

Dean F. M. Clement acting-pre­

sident of UBC, stated that "the 

whole question of the medical school 

is in the hands of the committee 

formed for that purpose, The quest­

ion will be reported to and con­

sidered by the University Senate." 

Members of the investigating 

committee were not available for 

comment. 

The eventual form that the medi­
cal college will take, whether it will 
be built completely on the UBC 
campus or whether clinical and pre­
clinical training centres will be split 
up. is not expected to come up for 
consideration for some time, accord­
ing to a reliable spokesman. 

BUDGET INADEQUATE 
At a policy-forming meeting of 

the Pre-medical Undergraduate So­
ciety last month, it was resolved 
that a first-class medical school 
could not be built and operated on 
the budget allocated by the Pro­
vincial government. 

the 

$1,500,000.00 allocation would "barely 

meet needs for the two pre-clinical 

years," and made no provision for 

the two years of study in a hospital. 

Further recommendations were 

made that <the motion be brought to 

the attention of the Board of Gov­

ernors and the Senate-Faculty 

Committee, 

Cups Given At 
Aggie Banquet 

Dave Young, fourth year Animal 
Husbandry student, was presentee1 

with the Lady Jane Trophy at the 
28th Annual Spring Banquet of the 
Agricultural Undergraduate Society 
held in Brock Hall on March 13. 

The Lady Jane is given each year 
Jo..#t»i&ujjJ(^ 
gregste score at the Agassiz Field 
Day. Mr. Ben Williams, managei 
of the Pacific National Exhibition, 
also presented Young with a replica 
of the Lady Jane for permanenl 
possession. 
FROSH TROPHY 

Cheirles Freeman won the Fresh­
man Trophy traditionally given by 
Dean F. M. Clement, as "the smallest 
cup for the biggest freshman.' 

Individual competition honors 
were awarded Robert Hilton, the 
Dairy Cattle Trophy; L. Dauber, the 
Sheep Trophy; John Gilmour, the 
Swine Trophy; C. Booker, the Poul­
try Trophy; Allan Littler, the Crops 
Trophy; Jack White, the Dairy 
Products Trophy; and E. Pegg, the 
Horticulture Trophy. 
SPEAKER 

Guest speaker, Dr. Fred MacKen­
zie, entertained the guests with 
technicolor movies of his recent 
tour of Peru, Chile, Uruguay and 
Guatemala. Dr. MacKenzie, a mem­
ber of the first grad class in Agri­
culture at UBC, is now head of the 
Department of Animal Husbandry 
at Oregon State College. 

The banquet, arranged by Grant 
Lark in and Joyce King, concluded 
with a dance in Brock Hall. 

ed for over two hours while this year's 
Student Council reviewed its work 
and turned over the responsibility for 
student government to the eleven 
newly-elected councillors. 

The meeting opened with the read­
ing of the minutes of the AMS general 
meeting held last October. Tbe min­
utes were passed as read. 

Following came President Ted Kirk-
patrick's synopsis, outlining the acti­
vities of Council during the year. 

Don McRae, AMS treasurer, then 
presented his report. "Hie statement 
emphasized two main points, financial 
policy and financial control. Essential­
ly, the report stated, Council's fiscal 
policy has been "to meet, within the 
limits of our resources, the necessary 
expense of any worthwhile group, 
society, club or organization." 

COMMITTEE PROPOSED 
The report proposed that a finan­

cial committee be set up "within the 
Undergraduate Societies Committee 
"to give guidance and assistance in the 
future." A second committee was 
recommended which would under­
take to insure that full and adequate 
return is provided from Pass Funds 
to the student body at large. 

In regard to financial control, the 
report pointed out the difficulties 
met with this year and strongly re­
futed any charges of inefficency in the 
staff. The question of business mana­
ger was considered in the report with 
McRae holding the opinion that the 
staff system as it stands was efficient 
enough and that "no hasty or ill con­
ceived direction be made to Council 
which rtiay hamper them in giving 
proper consideration to the problem." 

MOTION 
In this connection, Jack Ferry, edi­

tor of The Ubyssey, moved that "a 
committee composed of the president 
and treasurer of the Alma Mater So­
ciety plus five other student members 
appointed by the Student Council in­
vestigate during the summer, t h r 
advisability and possibility of securing 
the services of a full-time male busi­
ness manager for the Society. The 

amendment by Gordon Martin which 
deleted the word "male". 

Following the presentations of re­
ports from the different branches of 
Council, permission was secured by 
a vote from the assembly to permit 
Student Council's flotations of a bond 
issue of $150,00 to aid in financing tho 
building of a War Memorial Gym­
nasium, 

Upon the retiring Council turning 
over their robes to the 1947-48 "Ditry 
Eleven" Kirkpatrick presented Grant 
Livingstone, president-elect with a 
gavel carved from a mastedon's tooth, 
a gift from a former AMS president, 
Allan Ainsworth. 

Kirkpatrick was presented in turn 
with a miniature gold gavel by trea­
surer-elect Bob Harwood. 

During dhe meeting a United Nations 
questionaire containing a series of 
resolutions passed at the Pacific 
Northwest College Conference held 
in Portland earlier this month was 
pasesd around for approval by the 
assembly. 

Arts Ballot For 
President Joday 

Elections for president of the Arts 
Undergraduate Society are being held 
today in the foyer of the Auditorium 
until 4 p.m. Nominees for the position 
include Carol Lewsis, Ron Sheppard, 
and Ralph Huene. 

All students in Arts are urged by 
the present Arts executive to come 
out and vote for their next year's 
president. Voting is by secret ballot, 
on presentation of AMS cards. 

Other positions on the Arts execu­
tive have been filled by acclamation. 
President of second year is Margaret 
Stevens, with George Beattie filling 
the position of vice-president. 

Shirley McConville is president of 
third year Arts, with Bob Curry at 
vice-president, and Marta Rolston as 
secretary. Vice president elect of the 
Arts Undergraduate Society is Nan 
Guilhamoulie. Joan Fraser will serve 
as secretary of the AUS of 7947-48. 

Jabez Volume 
Ready In Fall 

Eric "Jabez" Nicol, lecturer in the 
Department of English at the Uni­
versity of British Columbia, has been 
notified by the Ryerson Press, 
Toronto, that a manuscript he has 
submitted has been "eagerly" ac­
cepted for early autumn publication. 

This volume consists of a series 
of Jabez sketches which have ap­
peared from, time to time in The 
Ubyssey, the B. C. Digest, Wings, 
Vancouver Dailies, and other college 
newspapers, 
EARLY START 

Eric Nicol came to UBC In 1937 
an#?& his sophomore year, he con­
tributed to a column then appearing 
in The Ubyssey '"The Adventures 
of Chang Suey". In September of 
1940 he launched "The Mummery" 
which has been appearing in the 
university paper since that time. 
"The Mummery", which has been 
reprinted by many Canadian col­
lege papers, is probably the most 
popular feature The Ubyssey has 
ever printed. 

Nicol graduated with honors in 
French in 1941, winning the silver 
medal. He was in the RCAF for 
three years, and since 1945 has been 
instructing in the department of 
English at UBC. 

The preface to Nicol's volume has 
been written by Dr. G. G. Sedge­
wick, head of the UBC Department 
of English. 
FALL PUBLICATION 

First edition of the book, expected 
to appear in the fall will run to 
5000 copies. It will consist of ap­
proximately 200 pages and is illus­
trated by a Canadian illustrator. No 
price has been set. 

Nicol in an exclusive Ubyssey 
statement said, "Any redblooded 
Canadian would have done the same 
thing in my place, but he'd better 
not try." 

Social Work Head 
Is UBC Delegate 

Miss Marjorie J. Smith, head of 
the University of British Columbia's 
Social Work department, will repre­
sent UBC at a conference of social 
work leaders in Ottawa on March 
26 and 27. 

The conference, called by the 
Deputy Minister of Health and Wel­
fare, will discuss the use made of 
Dominion government grants for 
social work education during the 
past year and proposals for the use 
of the grants in the future. * 

The heads of the seven Canadian 
schools of social work will be repre-, 
sented art the meeting, this group 
constitutes a technical advisory 
committee on social work education 
to the Dominion Department of 
Health and Welfare. 

ISS Plan Holland 
Student Exchange 

Five applications will be consider­
ed in a student exchange with Hol­
land this summer, according to Philip 
Evans, Soph member of Student 
Council and former chairman of 
the UBC International Student Ser­
vice committee. 

Farther details of the plan were not 
available immediately, but those in­
terested should contact Evans at the 
AMS office. 

Applications must be handed in to 
AMS office by Monday, March 24. 

Honorary Group 

Adds Six Members 
Six new members will be welcomed 

by Sigma Tau Chi, men's honorary 
fraternity, at a dinner and final meet­
ing next Wednesday evening in Brock 
Hall. 

The six men are Ray Dewar, Ned 
Larsen, Jerry Macdonald, Don Fergu­
son, Perry Millar, and Dave Williams. 

—Ubyssey Photo by Mickey Jones 

Three AMS presidents are involved in the above scene. 
1946-47 prexy Ted Kirkpatrick welcomes 1947-48 president 
Grant Livingstone and presents him with the mastodon-headed 
gavel which was a gift to the AMS from 1945-46 president Allan 
Ainsworth. 
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—Ubyssey Photo by Tom Hatcher. 

Grouped around the microphone in the Radio Society broadcasting studio are nv. raters of 
the Radsoc executive. From left to right, are Al Goldsmith, chief engineer; President-elect 
Ernest Perrault, drama and script director; Elaine Leiterman, secretarial director; John Drys-
dale, continuity director; Phil Ashton, secretary-treasurer; Ray Perrault, retiring president; and 
Tom Calvert, sound-effects and record director. 

Fills Liaison Post by George Robertson 

Radsoc Gains Maturity 
The University of British Colum­

bia's youngest and most enterprising 
major club is fast attaining maturity. 

The University Radio Society, 
formed in late 1939, and never really 
active until two years ago, is now a 
full-fledged "liaison officer" between 
the university and the general public. 

"We hope to become an integral 
part in the relations between the 
public and the student body," says 
Ray Perrault, president of the Society. 

''Our aim," he continued, "is to de­
velop a real radio culture at the 
university." He stresses this function 
of radio more than its # entertainment 
value. 
RECOGNITION 

At present the Radio Soeiety is co­
operating with the University Exten­
sion Department and is tentatively a 
member of the University's Public 
Relations Committee. Official recog­
nition of the Radio Society as a 
representative on the Relations Com­
mittee will likely come at the next 
meeting of the Board of Governors 
on April 7. 

Even greater cooperation between 
the university and the public will be 
realized if plans now under way are 
developed. Such plans include the 
building of a permanent record file of 
notable faculty personalities, guest 
artists that come to the campus, and 
the extension of radio broadcasts to 
up-country communities. 

JOINS WURF 
The newly-organtaed Western 

University Radio Federation, of which 
the Radio Society is a member, will 
provide an additional outlet for tal­
ented Radsoc members. Tentatively 
arranged at the preliminary meeting 
of WURF were the possibilities of 
organizing a transcription network, a 
news-sheet, an Inter-Varsity Drama 
Festival, and a weekly Campus News 
Roundup. 

Beginning in a one-room studio in 
1939, the Radio Society developed 
slowly in war years, but picked up 
swiftly under president Bill Watts in 
1945 and 1946. This year, the Radsoc 
studios are crowded between the 
Barber Shop and the Mamooks, and 
members are finding that even an 
office, control room, and broadcasting 

Scholarship Bids 
Due This Month 

All applications for scholarships 
must be submitted to the Registrar's 
office this month, announced Walter 
H. Gage, Assistant Dean of Arts, 
this week. 

Students interested in applying for I 
scholarships may obtain full informa- I 
tion regarding them in the UBC 
calendar. 

The newly instituted Penfield Prize 
of $100 will be awarded to the "out­
standing student", either academical­
ly or in the extra-curricular field, of 
the graduating class. Recommenda­
tions will, be accepted from faculty 
or students and must be submitted 
to Professor Gage. 

studio are too small to oarry out their 
plans efficiently. 

NO COMPLAINTS 
Perrault isn't complaining, though. 

"We have found that our relations 
with the Student Council are better 
than those of most other Canadian 
universities," he says. 

The Soeiety has produced numerous 
regular programs and special events 
this year, and is planning to expand 
this schedule in accordance with the 
plans of WURF. Thunderbird Theatre, 
a weekly dramatic broadcast; Radio 
Round Table, produced in conjunction 
with the Parliamentary Forum; Music 
from Varsity, produced with the co­
operation of the Musical Society; and 
special events including broadcasts 
of rugger and basketball games, and 
guest artists were all part of the 1946-
47 Radsoc program. 

DEPARTMENTS 
The Radio Society organization is 

composed of eight departments: an­
nouncing production, continuity, 
secretarial, publicity, dramatic, tech­
nical, and recording and sound ef­
fects. Each of these departments com­
bines with tiie others to produce the 
regular Campus Network shows as 
well as the ones beamed over down­
town stations. 

Equipment recently acquired by the 
Radio Society includes a console, a 
patch panel, a recording machine, and 
numerous varieties of microphones 
for special purposes. 

SCRIPT COURSE 
A weekly script-writing course is 

being offered in conjunction with the 

Red Cross Lauds 
Blood Donations 

A letter from E. L. Kenny of the 
Red Cross Blood Transfusion Service 
was received this week by the AMS 
office, thanking students for their 
efforts during the drive which ended 
March 14. 

Mr. Kenny announced that a total 
of 425 donations had been made dur­
ing the week, about 5% of the student 
enrolment. The goal at the beginning 
of the drive was 100 donations a day 
for the five days. 

However he does rtot feel that the 
drive failed by any means. " We are 
highly pleased with the showing," 
Mi. Kenny said, "and we feel satis­
fied that if we continued for three 
weeks at least 100 students would 
appear to give blood each day. 

"In view of the fact that examina­
tions are now under way it would be 
unfair for us to continue tihe drive 
at this time. Next September we feel 
would be the best time to start a 
well planned campaign. We expect 
that we might have as many as 2006 
students prepared to give their blood." 

Mr. Kenny closed the letter by 
thanking students "for this splendid 
effort on behalf of a very worthy 
cause." 

Society's Drama Department, under 
Emest Perrault. Lectures are given 
by Perrault, James Beard, and Peter 
Duval, as well as by special guests 
from the downtown radio stations. 

A script contest, sponsored by the 
CBC and open to students of the 
course was held recently. Peter Du­
val's "Abacrombie Sailed Today" was 
announced as the prizewinning entry. 
Duval's script, the story of a Van­
couver seagull, will be presented on 
Vancouver Theatre April 17 at 8:30 
p.m. 

ENGINEERING 

Similar courses are offered by the 
heads of other departments. A course 
in non-technical engineering under 
Chief Engineer Al Goldsmith was 
held recently. Don Winchester, head 
of the announcing staff, sponsored a 
course in announcing techniques. 

Ernest Perrault, president-elect, is 
planning even bigger and better things 
for the Radio Society. Cooperation 
with WURF will likely be the key­
note of future plans. 

Kansas College 
Offers Positions 

Kansas State College invite appli­
cation for research or teaching as-
sistantships. Forms can be obtained 
from the Office of the Dean of the 
Graduate School, Kansas State Col­
lege, Manhattan, Kansas. 

Positions are offered in over forty 
fields, including agricultural econo­
mics, chemical engineering, education. 
English, geology, history, mathema­
tics, physics • and zoology. 

A complete list is available at the 
office of the Registrar. April 1 is the 
deadline for returning applications to 
the College. 

Jobs Scarce 
States McLean 

The summer employment situation 
for students at the University of Bri­
tish Columbia is "not good" and 
students will be wise to tic up With 
a job soon, said Mr. J. F. McLean of 
the University Employment Bureau 
yesterday. 

Although employment figures re­
leased from the National Employ­
ment Service are better than they 
were a month ago, student opportu­
nity is poorer than it was this time 
Inst year. The Employment Bureau 
has two to three times the number of 
applications for the job vacancies, he 
said. 

DECRIES CHOOSINESS 
Mr. McLean warns students not 

to get "too choosy" in regard to sum­
mer jobs, and he advises them to 
find something soon. 

"The situation is similar to that of 
last year," he said. "Students feel 
they will get something better but in 
the long run they end up by losing 
a month of work. This happened time 
and time again last year." 

He feels it is better to take a job 
at low wages than wait around for 
something good to turn up. Last yeai 
a large number left job-seeking until 
after the exams and lost a month or 
more of employment, he said. 

DIFFICULT SITUATION 

"When 5000 people are dumped on 
the labor market, particularly in one 
place like the Lower mainland, it 
creates a difficult situation," he 
warned. 

Some students are not accepting 
jobs which have been offered them 
thus causing a difficult situation, ac­
cording to Mr. McLean. This relates 
mostly to work in mines but even 
these vacancies are being filled up 
with men other than students. 

A few jobs will be available on the 
campus for married veterans, he 
stated. It is not yet known how many 
students can be used in the construc­
tion of campus buildings because the 
building program is suffering from a 
lack of materials. 

EMPLOYMENT DOWN 

Chief disappointment is in the log­
ging and wood industries, Mr, Mc­
Lean said. They will be able to em­
ploy one third as many students as 
they did last year. 

Up to noon Tuesday, 2363 men and 
259 women had registered at the em­
ployment office for summer employ­
ment. 

Summer school registration cut 
these figures 50 percent last year, Mr. 
McLean stated. 

Three Plan UBC Bureau 
To Solve Date Problems 

By HAL TENNANT 

The problem of the dateless coed and the retiring male 
student will be a thing of the past by next fall if the plans of 
three UBC students become a reality. 

Evolving a scheme to set up a 
combination date bureau, counsellors' 

RENTERS NEED 
EXTENSION OK 

Students wishing to sublet their 
rooms during the summer months 
must get permission from the uni­
versity, according to an announcement 
made by the Department of University 
Extension, this week. 

Draft contract forms for the con­
venience and protection of students 
are available at the Extension office 
in the huts behind the library. 

Mummers Plan 
West Coast Tour 

Players' Club spring production 
"What Every Woman Knows", star­
ring the original cast, will be pre­
sented in a number of coastal com­
munities and centres in the interior 
if present plans are carried out. 

The tour, tentatively scheduled for 
May 5 to 16, will include Abbotsford, 
New Westminster, Kamloops, Ver­
non, Kelowna, Summerland and Pen-; 
ticton. 

BOOK EXCHANGE 
POSITION OPEN 

office and department of promotion 
of social activities are Eddie Wedeck, 
George Flaggs and Betty Purvis. 

At present the ideas of the two 
young American boys are in the em­
bryo stage, but if enthusiam will do 
the trick, the trio will have the best 
organization on the campus, 

Feeling that UBC social functions 
(culd well stand a shot in the arm 
as far as the dating end of things is 
concerned, Eddie and George came 
up with the idea of establishing a 
bureau to introduce students to one 
another, and generally promote at­
tendance at UBC functions of all 
kinds. 
FATHERLY ADVICE 

In addition, the boys plan to ad­
minister a little fatherly advice to 
those in need of it. 

"Oh sure, we're qualified to give 
advice on social problems. Aren't we, 
George?" Eddie enthused during a 
recent interview with this reporter. 

Naturally, and on marriage, too," 
George nodded sagely, "You see, we 
were in the service for four years 
each." Neither of the boys is married. 

Miss Purvis, they went on to ex­
plain, will handle the female phase 
of the undertakings. 

Allison U Keeps 
Promise To Vets 

(Canadian Press Release) 

Mount Allison University has lived 
up to a promise to veterans to look 
after them when they returned to 
their books. 

Two large apartment buildings— 
suitably named Ortona Hall and 
Normandy Hall—memorials to Euro­
pean battlefields of the Second World 
War, were erected between July and 
January 1. They provide four-room 
apartments for 32 married student 
veterans and their families. 
RENTS AVERAGE 

Complete with all modern conveni­
ences, the apartments rent for |30 
a month. Ortona Hall accomodates 
married veterans who have no chil­
dren, and Normandy Hall is for 
famlies with children. 

"The married veterans at Mount 
Allison are sitting right on top of 
the world as far as housing is con­
cerned," said Richard F. Titus, Monc-
ton, a sixfoot-seven inch former navy 
officer, who goes by tlie nickname 
of "Tiny." He is president of the 
Student War Veteran's Association 
on the campus. 
CROWDED BUT HAPPY 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Palmer, New­
castle, N.B., with four children and a 
collie dog find their four-room apart­
ment a tight fit but they are con­
tented. 

One student veteran from Van­
couver and his wife from Toronto, 
decided to come to "Mount A" be­
cause they heard that living condi­
tions were better than at any other 
university in Canada. 

First step after they get tin office 
is lo set up an extensive filing system 
of vital statistics of their clients, us 
well as such information as likes, dis­
likes, hobbies and chief interests. 

CONFIDENTIAL 

All the information, the boys as­
sured us, will be strictly confidential 
and will be used solely for bringing 
compatible couples together, 

Entire project will be on a non­
commercial basis, since the Triumvi­
rate, as the three have temporarily 
labelled themselves, has only the 
well-being of the students at heart. 

"But after we introduce a couple," 
Eddie added, "they're on their own." 

Vital statistics on the boys them­
selves reveal that Eddie is a native of 
Portland, Maine and a G.I. with four 
,v«ars army service to his credit. 
George, a Califorruan, served with 
the U.S. Marines for four and a half 
years. 

Officials Advise 
Dental Treatment 

The summer months will be the 
best time for veterans to get their 
molars filled and their bicuspids ex­
tracted say officials of the Depart­
ment of Veterans Affairs dental 
clinic. 

The clinic is booked up to the third 
week in May at present, but appoint­
ments can be made any time for 
summer treatment. The office will be 
open from Monday through Friday 
every week and Saturday mornings, 
they i/tate. 

Veterans staying in town for the 
summer months are urged to have 
their dental work done during this 
time by Dr. C. Osborne who expects 
the crowding situation to be as criti­
cal during the next session as it was 
throughout the past one. 

Veterans only are eligible for 
dental treatment at the DVA dental 
clinic, located on the top north floor 
in the Auditorium building, he said. 

NOTICE 
The Barn Dance scheduled tonight for 

the Square and Ballroom Dancing 
Classes has been cancelled in favor 
of the Lower Mainland Basketball 
Association game. 

Applications for the position of 
Book Exchange manager for nexl 
year should be in the hands of AMS 
Treasurer Don McRae by March 31. 

In making this announcement re­
cently McRae asked that applicants 
submit information regarding their 
qualifications, their availability for 
work during the early part of the 
fall term, and their suggestions for 
efficient operation of the Exchange. 

The manager of the Boole Exchange 
receives an honorarium of 10 percent 
of the turnover, he pointed out. 

FREE Chinaware 

WHO SINGS? 
"•' 9:05 a.m. Daily 

DIAL 1230 

HAND-WEAVING 
ANNOUNCED AS 
SUMMER COURSE 

A summer school in Hand-weavinR 
will be held at Acadia Camp from 
June 9 to 20, according to an an­
nouncement from the Extension De­
partment, 

Mrs. Mary Meigs Atwater, Ameri­
can authority on hand - weaving, 
will be the guest instructor. Full in­
formation may be obtained from the 
Department of University Extension. 

Traffic Course 
Offered At UBC 

Newest summer course' being offer­
ed at the University of British Co­
lumbia is a course in traffic safety 
which will be taught to fifty com­
mercial drivers this year. 

Professor Amos E. Neyhart, ad­
ministrative head of th e Institute of 
Putmi_ Sirf's-iy st Pennsylvania State 
College has been named instructor. 

Tlie course is being sponsored by 
the executive of the Vancouver Traf­
fic and Safety Council as? measures 
against the "appalling record in traf­
fic safety" by "potential murderers in 
cars," officials state. 

GRAD ISSUE 
The annual graduation issue of 

The Ubyssey with special features 
for graduating students will be 
available on Graduation day, May 
15. Copies will be mailed to all 
students. Editor for tlie issue is 
Vol Sears. 

"Care Will Save Your Car" 

The Big Imperial Garage at 10th and Aim* 

BAyview 8449 

IT PAYS TO ROLL YOUR OWN WITH 

Cigarette Tobacco 

M I L D , S W E E T , B R I G H T V I R G 

How about your OVL., lit ^ 
"sphere of influence?" 

That's tbe region containing your shirt, collar, tie, 
and handkerchief. Your mirror will show how much 
it influences your entire appearance. 

To make mat inner circle a winner, do mist 

Wear an Arrow Shirt It has a collar that sets and 
dopes perfectly. (Also the Mitoga f«*m-fit body.) 

Wear an Arrow Tie. It knots wonderfully, thanks 
to a special lining. 

Wear an Arrow Handkerchief. It snatches, and has 
the quality of staying fresh. 

At your Arrow dealer's. 
, M . tf f*m Arr»wtUm'*r hmtt 9H *B* t*m «nm, kf him tgtlm, 

ARROW SHIRTS and TIES 
UNDiRWIAM • HANDKIRCHllfS • SPORTS SHIRTS 

i ra A mtiiOH ouuuum 

?j»m 

4&UA' ".., and to think I was going 
to take Arts!" 

Whether you are taking Arts or Architecture, 
Engineering or Entomology, Physics or Physi­
ology, you will find "Practical Economics" a 
useful addition to your curriculum. By operat­
ing a bank account of your own, no matter 
how small, you will be acquiring a sense of 
'money management* that will stand you in 
good stead when you enter business ar"' 
professional life. 

B A N K OF M O N T R E A L 
w o r k i n g w i f h Canad ians in e v e r y wa/fc ot life since- 1817 
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